ENVIRONMENT AND ECONOMY

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL

Report of Chairman
COUNCILLOR CAROLE RUTHERFORD
Since my last report there has been one meeting on 8 April 2010 with the two main items being Waste Management and Tourism.  As indicated in the Minutes, the Panel found the lack of progress by all the Authorities in meeting any of the joint objectives on closer working very disappointing.  

Joint working is seen, and indeed can be, a more efficient and cost effective way for authorities to work.  It also makes it easier for residents across the County to understand and, as in the case of waste collection, easier to comply with instructions if all the Authorities are adopting a common approach to services.
On a more upbeat note, the Panel welcomed the enthusiasm of the new Director of Carlisle Tourism Partnership, Ms Marie Whitehead.  Early indications are that this is a Partnership that is already showing some very positive results.  Joint working is securing more funding and helping to be more proactive in promoting Carlisle.  Detailed questioning of the Action Plan allayed concerns the Panel had about its effectiveness.  As this is a new Partnership it was felt that it should initially be reviewed after six months, rather than the twelve months suggested.

Further more detailed information will follow.
Councillor Carole Rutherford 

Chairman Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel

